Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

August 3, 2015
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities Coordinator; Mr. Corley; Mr. Ackermann; Mr. M. Shelton; Mr. Franklin, Whitewater Center Trip; Mr. Bettles; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Hunton; Mr. Dooley; Mr. J. Shelton; Mr. Carricato
Mr. Law, Advancements Chair
· The next Court of Honor is August 18, 2015. This will be a long and expensive program, with 150 badges being awarded, in addition to rank advancements and Dallas Zuniga’s Eagle ceremony.
· New boy leadership will be sworn in.

· Patrols will be reassigned based on our new roster.

Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair
· Experienced boys need to step up and come to most of the campouts and meetings.
· 1st Class rank and above should choose their positions first, as leadership is required for advancement to next levels.
· So far, scouts Talkish, Franklin and Corley have expressed interest in running for SPL.
· Adults are needed for Boards of Review tomorrow night. Some scouts need help finishing final items.
· Mr. Dooley asked if we would still increase the number of patrols from four to five.
Mr. Carricato, Seabase 2016 

· Seabase is scheduled for June 16-23, 2016. The total cost will be $16,300, and $1,800 has been paid so far. The cost per attendee is $1,000, including transportation. 
· The goal is 20 boys attending.

· In response to a question regarding fundraising limitations, Mr. Carricato was advised that he would need to complete a fundraising application and submit it to the Council. 

Ms. G. Lee, Scoutmaster
· JLT will be at Barstow, August 21-23, 2015. Activities may include shooting at the range and canoeing. Mr. Croom will coordinate the activities, and needs help with discipline.
· The JLT agenda will include developing themes foe each meeting, planning meetings through February via breakouts.

· There is a goal of getting back to low cost/high impact hiking campouts. We will no longer offer back-to-back long trips.

· Mr. Hunton suggested scheduling the AT campout in October before the weather gets bad. That trip is often canceled due to weather in November or December. The Pisgah trip also needs warmer, nicer weather.

Mr. Franklin, Whitewater Trip (August 28-30)
· The troop will camp at Kings Mountain State Park on Saturday night. The fee for rafting is $55; the total cost, including dinner Saturday night, will be $60.

· The swimming merit badge is required. Release forms are due by August 25. We will need a tour permit, and there will be a $5 parking fee.

Mr. Dooley, Clemson Merit Badge University
· Mr. Dooley is taking registrations for Clemson MBU on September 26.
· All Eagle required badge courses are full.

Mr. Clamp and Mr. Ackermann, Popcorn Chairs
· Popcorn fundraising can be a great fundraiser when managed well. Last year, the troop sold $7000 in popcorn. 1/3 of sales goes to the boys. Preorders have been successful.
ROUNDTABLE
Mr. Corley
· Thanks to everyone who helped at camp—especially those who stayed all week.
· There was an issue with parents showing up to drive without being on the list, both there and back. The BSA is very strict about transportation of kids. Some parents showed up without notice and took their kids home early. While parents love the pictures, they seem to cause parents to make assumptions about what’s going on at camp. The group has agreed to stop sending pictures during camp.

Mr. Bettles:

· The troop has been invited back to Sportsman’s Warehouse to do a dutch oven demonstration on September 12 from 11-2 and a turkey fry in October. The October date coincides with one of our popcorn days. Sportsman’s Warehouse sets up everything and provides the food.
Mr. Bebber:

· The troop’s 25th Anniversary event is scheduled for Sunday, September 13 at Saluda Shoals.  The costs will be $5 for food, $10 for a t-shirt and badge, and $5 for a service project for a total of $20.
Mr. M. Shelton:

· The boys and leaders did a great job at camp. We need to be diligent about offering advancement opportunities.

Mr. Law:

· Remember the COH in two weeks—August 18.

Mr. Heron:

· New patrols will be created. A blast will be sent out asking boys to think about what patrol they would want to be in.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:18.
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